City of Palm Springs
Department of Building and Safety

3200 East Tahquitz Canyon Way e Palm Springs, CA 92262
Tel: 760.323.8220 @ Fax: 760.322.8349

July 15, 2024

Mr. Micheal Wich, Chairman
ICC Nominating Committee
¢/o Dominic Sims, CEO
International Code Council
900 Montclair Road
Birmingham, AL 35213

Dear Chairman Wich,

This letter is to affirm full jurisdictional support for Sam Palmer, PE, CBO, CFM, as a candidate for the
International Code Council Board of Directors.

I had the pleasure of working with Sam Palmer at the Clark County, Nevada Building Department for five
years. Sam was well respected by staff and the local building community. He always stressed the importance of
good communication with our industry partners, and through those partnerships was able to ensure that many of
the iconic buildings along the Las Vegas Strip were among the safest in the world.

In addition to his work with the Southern Nevada Chapter of the ICC (President 2018), Nevada Organization of
Building Officials, and ICC Region I (President 2022), Sam has served on the Major Jurisdictions Committee
and was awarded the prestigious Gerald H. Jones Code Official of the Year Award in 2022.

Locally, Sam worked to educate the next generation of industry professionals and has been very dedicated to
providing training and scholarships to local students. Through his work with the Southern Nevada Chapter of
the ICC, over $50,000 in scholarships were awarded to local high school and college students in 2023.

I strongly believe that Sam would make a valuable addition to the International Code Council Board of
Directors and am pleased to offer my endorsement. Should you have any questions please feel free to contact

me at (760) 323-8221.

Regards,

Dana MacAllister CBO, MCP
Building Official
City of Palm Springs, California



